
             

 

CITY OF ONEONTA PARK RULES 

NO SMOKING ALLOWED IN CITY PARKS: 

As of December 22, 2017 the City has prohibited smoking or the use of any tobacco product or other nicotine 

delivery system within any public park in the City of Oneonta. This no-smoking ordinance includes Neahwa 

Park, Wilber Park, Catella Park, Susquehanna River Park, Swart-Wilcox Historic Park, the Susquehanna 

Greenway and New Island, and includes all other park space including all fields, all playing courts, swimming 

pools, playgrounds, picnic facilities, hiking & biking trails, wooded areas, lawn areas, parking lots, restrooms 

and pavilions. This also applies to Muller Plaza, Maple Street Park, Miller Park and Curtis Park.   

“Smoking is prohibited in any manner including cigars, cigarettes, pipes, or any other tobacco-burning devices.  This 

ordinance also includes the prohibition of all electronic cigarettes, vapor devices and chewing tobacco.  Appropriate 

signage shall be posted designating the City Parks and any other areas listed above as “Smoke-Free Zones”. 

GENERAL PARK RULES: 

• Park Hours: 7:00 AM to 10:30 PM; 

• 15 MPH Speed Limit.  Parking in designated areas only; 

• No littering, vandalism, or open fires; 

• Leash and Pooper Scooper Laws are in effect; 

o For the safety of all, we ask that dogs are not leashed to fences or trees, and/or left unattended; 

• Reserved Field and Pavilion Use by Permit Only; 

• No alcohol without a permit; 

• No golfing or fishing; 

• Noise Ordinance is in effect; 

• No open fires are allowed in Oneonta City Parks. No gas or propane grills are allowed. No large cooking pots 

allowed. Each pavilion has a charcoal grill available for use. Another small-charcoal grill may be used at the 

pavilion area; 

• Prior to erecting a tent or canopy, reserved users must contact Dig Safely New York at 1-800-962-7962, 

minimally (3)-days prior to their event set-up in City Parks; 

We appreciate your cooperation.  Please enjoy your time spent in Oneonta City Parks!                                                         

Questions and/or concerns about City Parks may be directed to Louise Lansing by email at:  llansing@oneonta.ny.us;     

Messages may also be left on the Brenner Recreation Center office phone by calling (607)432-0680. 
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